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Howard
at the Office

Dear readers, it is strange how
things happen. I was on the
way to my hairdressers which
is James Daniel at 20 High
Street, Hadleigh (Tel. 01473
823616) who by the way takes a
great deal of time and care and
produces a very neat finish. I
am a walking testament to
James’ work! This journey was
only a few strides up the High
Street and so I decided to take
the air and to leave Frank, my chauffeur, behind.
My readers often approach me when I am out; they can’t believe
that I am real! Sure enough a gentleman stopped me and
suggested that I may like to go to the Hadleigh Community
Choir Concert in St Mary’s Hadleigh the following evening. As
the concert was of light music (a term that is no longer in
common parlance) comprising many of the well known songs
from World Wars 1 and 2, I thought that it would be “right up my
street”. Such a lot of work had gone into the occasion and I take
my hat off to the Choir’s Director, Simon Thompson for
everything that he must have done. The accompanist was
excellent and so was the opera singer Maggie Addison. There
was a war time Jeep at the door. But I did not enjoy it as much as
I should. The dreadful state of St Mary’s did not help with next
to no pews, old plastic chairs, clapped out lounge suites, pool
tables and such like. We could have done without the comedian
and I wished the large Choir (so well presented in black with
light blue accessories) had projected its enthusiasm to the
audience through a much larger sound.
Maria was delighted to find that Frank’s pumpkins are
enormous; in fact she can hardly manage them on her own. I
know that some splendid soups will be on the menu for
Halloween.
I have continued to be really busy with our conveyancing
business. You may wish to give some thought as to how you hold
property jointly whether as “beneficial joint tenants” where the
property will pass to the survivor or as “tenants in common”
where you will each have an individual share. The latter can
make life more difficult for a body seeking to put a mortgage on
a property against, say, nursing home fees. I have had various
approaches from people who have had very difficult experiences
when using “on line” conveyancing providers. Do use a local
“high street” firm which can provide the service that you are
expecting. A Lasting Power of Attorney is so important to have
in place as many of you have found so do come to see me. There
is something of a procedure involved but we can make that as
straightforward as possible for you.

Howard Gibbons
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So Much More Than a Dance Class
No Partners Required 

Any Age & Ability Very Welcome

Classes also in:
- Brantham
- Capel St Mary
- East Bergholt
- Nayland, &
- Stratford St Mary

FunDancing.Suffolk
Fun_Dancing

"Strictly" style Dance-a-cise
held at

St Mary's School Hall
Stonehouse Road

every
Wednesday at 7pm

spaces are limited
 to reserve yours

Call Janet on
07506 350 455

janet@fundancing.co.uk

Shimmy, Shake, Wiggle Giggle
 to Dance Fitness Fun

FunDancing has been operating since October 2010 and is owned by Janet Drake

www.fundancing.co.uk

www.hadleighcommunitynews.co.uk

Whatfield is proud to be
Suffolk’s Village of the year 2014

Whatfield has been an amazing place to be over the summer – having entered
and proudly won the title of Suffolk Village of the Year 2014.This all took place
over the past few months with the first judges arriving in June, when we won
the Babergh Village of the Year 2014 award. This led to two further visits from
more judges during July and August and culminated in the announcement of
the winning village live on Radio Suffolk in September.
For this we had a group of villagers nervously waiting in the village hall, along
with the children from Whatfield Primary School, all with their ear to the radio
and a telephone link up. As (eventually) it was announced the first place was
to Whatfield, the hall was filled with a mighty cheer, which the whole of Suffolk
must have heard over the airwaves! There were also a few tears but these
were quickly wiped away for a celebratory photo on the village green!
The groups of judges had all visited our village to see the various amenities,
from allotments to the village hall and lots in between! They met a cheery
gathering of people from all of the village’s various committees, clubs and
groups who assembled in the Salvation Army Hall; to have a friendly chat
about the variety of things to do here and what a great place Whatfield is to
live. Several of the judges even said they would love to buy a house and move
here – such was the impression Whatfield made on them.
So in true Whatfield spirit, the presentation of the award in October will turn
into a party to celebrate our village hall’s 40th birthday. All residents are invited
and are welcomed to have a say in what’s best to spend the prize money on
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Oh Yes It’s Ladies Night!
For one night only, it's going to be a
night to remember, strictly ladies only
over 18 years. Join a spectacular night
of fun, laughter, entertainment and
dancing - an event like no other at
Chamberlin Hall, Bildeston on Friday,
14th November 2014. 7.30pm till late.
Tickets £15.00 per person including
food platters per table, entertainment
and MUCH MUCH MORE! So get your
girls together for a fabulous night out!
Hen parties welcomed. Men will be ‘allowed’ but conditions apply that they
must be in FULL DRAG to gain entry!

This is a fund raising evening to raise money for Chamberlin Hall.
For more information or to reserve a table please call Lush

Productions on 07506 722866 or email lushproductions@outlook.com


